Notes from Meeting held by the Birchwood Village Lake Links Trail Task Force

December 12, 2024

Attendees:  Ben Creagh, Bryan McGinnis, Margaret Ford(Council Liaison), Karen Freeberg, Jane Wernet, Mary Cahill, Mike Werner. Cora Hankins rejoined the TF.    

The following items of the Agenda were covered although the meeting was not formally opened and conducted:
2. Discuss Resident Feedback from Public Forum
3. Discuss Next Steps.

(No action on previous notes or minutes = Item 1.)
2. Feedback
Citizen feedback as given at the Public Forum and received from 13 residents by email was discussed. There was not conclusive preference of the public for any of the three proposed routes. TF members gave their thoughts. A motion to keep the route as now posted was passed. That means that part of the route splits, one to favor walkers and the other bikers. Safety, with special concern for vehicle speed, remains a primary issue.
3. Next Steps

The list of possible improvements provided by Jessica in October (with a couple additions) was reviewed. TF members gave input on each item. (See attached spreadsheet with assignments.)  More specific proposals, locations within the city, and costs are needed. A formal review of the Road Safety Task Force conclusions would be useful. Thanks to Margaret for establishing the Task Force and serving as Council Liaison.
Margaret will request that a new city council representative be assigned to the task force.

The next meeting to firm up recommendations, costs, and priorities will be January 9.  When we believe we have enough facts for the City Council, we will request a spot on the Council Agenda where our proposals will be presented, and funds held by the State can be requested.

Submitted by:  Bryan McGinnis

One attachment.

